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Jim Mosic Stepping Down 
as Public Safety Director


HILLIARD, Ohio – Director of Public Safety Jim Mosic is stepping down as the City of Hilliard Director of Public Safety effective April 1.

Mosic has served in the part-time role since July 2018.

“The City of Hilliard has been fortunate to have had Jim Mosic bringing his experience and expertise in this position,” said City Manager Michelle Crandall. “We hate to see him go, but understand that he wishes to enjoy his retirement after 36 years of public service. The City of Hilliard wishes him all the best.”

Crandall said she will assess the role of the Public Safety Director position as part of her overall analysis of the City’s organizational structure. There is no timeline for filling the position. 

“I’ve enjoyed 36 years in public service,” Mosic said. “Now, I think it’s time for me to enjoy my retirement, spend time with my family, and explore the world on my motorcycle.”

Prior to coming to Hilliard, Mosic had served as Director of Public Safety in the City of Reynoldsburg from September 2017 to July 2018 and as an assessor with the Ohio Association of Police Chiefs Ohio Collaborative from May 2016 to the present.

Mosic worked for the City of Worthington Division of Police from 1984 to 2016, serving as Police Chief from 2011 until his retirement in May 2016. Earlier in his career at Worthington his roles included Bureau Commander, Patrol Sergeant, Support Services Sergeant, Detective, and Patrol Officer.

Mosic is a graduate of The Ohio State University. He also attended the FBI National Academy in, the School of Police Staff and Command, and the Certified Law Enforcement Executive (CLEE) Program.
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